

2016年吉大初三英语 3月月考 (解析版)

基础知识(共25分) Ⅵ. 在下列各局的空白处填入一个适当的词,使句子意思完整,语法正确。(5分) 26. I'll send my daughter to the school just across _____ our house. 答案: from 解析: across from 在……对面 (2012 长春中考真题.3) The post office is across_____ the supermarket. 27. I'm sorry, I think you have the wrong_____. This is 88499259. 答案: number 解析: wrong number 意为: 错误的号码。 (2012 长春小作文 75) And my phone 75_____is 8567-7241. 28. The new plan is quite _____ from the old one. 答案: different 解析: be different from 与 ……不同 29. Jenny's not here at the moment. Can I a message? 答案: take 解析: take a message 捎口信 30. Every morning, my dad wakes me _____ and gets me ready. 答案: up 解析: wake sb. up 叫醒某人 WI. 用括号内所给单词的适当形式填空。(5分) 31. It's boring to listen to those ______ for a second and third time. (story) 答案: stories 考点: 名词 解析: 前面是 those, 所以名词变复数 32. Most students in the _____ (nine) grade are under great pressure. 答案: ninth 考点:数词 解析: 句意为: 在九年级的大多数学生都处在极大的压力下。 33. _____, I had my camera with me. I took a lot of photos. (lucky) 答案: Luckily 考点:副词 解析: 副词修饰整个句子 34. In a few minutes, my children will get up and get ______ for school. (dress) 答案: dressed 考点: 动词短语 解析: get dressed 固定搭配,意思为:"穿衣服"。 35. A friend of _____ sent me a postcard this morning. (I) 答案: mine 考点:代词 解析: a friend of + 名词性物主代词, 意为: "……的朋友中的一个朋友", I 的名词性物主 代词是 mine。 Ⅷ. 单项选择。(15分)

长春初高中学习交流群 435721150



从每个小题所给的四	日个选项中选出一个最少	佳答案。		
36 Where do you	usually practice playing	socc	er, Tony?	
In a park. And	I always get there by	bike.		
A. the; a	B. the; /	C. a; a	D. /; /	
答案: D				
考点: 冠词				
解析:三餐、球类、	棋类前不加 the, by+	具体交通工具时,	工具前不加 the, 因此正确	答案
为 D				
37. There	_ a hotel and two shops i	in the neighborhoo	d in the past.	
A. are	B. is	C. was	D. were	
答案: C				
考点: there be 句型				
解析: 本句中主语为	a hotel, 单数可数名词	词, 故排除 B, D;	通过句中的 in the past 可	知本
题时态为过去时, 故	文答案为 C			
38 Oh, those two j	people can't tell me how	v to solve the probl	em.	
Why not ask	person for he	elp.		
A. other	B. another	C. the other	D. some other	
答案: B				
考点:辨析"其他"				
解析: (some) other+	可数名词复数,anothe	r+可数名词单数,	the other 后不加名词,表示	"两
者中的另一个",故经	答案选 B			
39. With the help of the	he new technology, you	emai	your friends by mobile phone	Э.
A. can	B. must	C. need	D. should	
答案: A				
考点: can 能, must	必须, need 需要, sh	nould 应该。结合	选项,题意应为"在新科技	的帮
助下, 你能够用手机	1给你的朋友发邮件。"	故答案选 can		
40. Chips taste	, but they are not	good	health.	
A. good; with	B. well; for	C. good; fo	r D. well; at	
答案: C				
考点:形容词,介词	1			
解析: taste 为感官动	为词 ,后接形容词,故排	非除 B, D; be good	d for 对······有好处, be good	with
善于处理·····,be g	ood at 擅长·····,结台	。 选项,题意应为	"薯条尝起来不错,但是对	健康
没好处", 故选 C				
41 Can you help n	ne with my homework,	mom?		
One minute, dear.	Ithe dishes			
A. wash			D. have washed	
答案: B				
考点: 现在进行时				

长春初高中学习交流群 435721150



解析: 通过前文中的 one minute 可知,妈妈现在应该正在洗盘子,故答案选 B 42.Do you really care ______ it took me to write the article? A. how far B. when C. how long D. what time 答案: C 考点: 特殊疑问词 解析: how far 提问路程长度, when 提问时间, how long 提问时间长度或具体物体的长度, what time 对时刻进行提问;结合选项可知,题意为"你真的在意我花了多长时间去写那篇 文章吗?",题中是对时间的长度进行提问,因此选 C 43. _____, Jack found his lost son with the help of the police. A. In the end B. End up C. At the end of D. By the end of 答案: A 考点: end 的相关短语辨析 解析:选项中只有 in the end 后面可以直接加",",因此正确答案为 A 44. _____ beautiful weather it is! What about going to the park? A. What a B. What C. How D. How a 答案: B 考点: 感叹句 解析: 完整感叹句的两种基本句型: 1. What + (a/an) + 形容词 + 名词 + 主语 + 谓语! 2. How + 形容词/副词 + 主语 + 谓语! 通过阅读题目, 本题符合第 1 中句型, 即 what 对 beautiful weather 进行感叹,且 weather 为不可数名词,不能用 a/an,因此此处应选 B 45. The old man put up a tent and ______ a fire to keep him warm. A. make B. makes C. made D. is making 答案: C 考点:动词时态 解析: 因主语为 old man, 为可数名词单数形式, 因此文中的 put 为过去式。通过 and 可知, 后面应该选择 make 的过去式 made 46. Either my brother or I _____ going to study abroad next year. A. is B. are C. be D. am 答案: D 考点: 就近原则 解析: 离谓语动词最近的主语为 I, 通过就近原则可知, 应该选 am 47.--- We plan to have a school trip to the World Park. A. I'm sure you'll have a good time B. I'm sure you can get there on time C. Thank you all the same D. See you later then 答案: A 考点:情景交际

我确定你会玩得开心; I'm sure you can get there on

解析: I'm sure you'll have a good time



time 我确定你能准时到那; Thank you all the same 依然很感谢你; See you later then 再见。通过理解题意,A 选项更符合语境。

48.I to him about it if I him tomorrow.						
A. will talk; meet B. talk; will meet C. will talk; will meet D. talk; meet						
答案: A						
考点: 时间状语从句						
解析:本句为时间状语从句,并且为将来时,此处主从句时态要用到主将从现原则,故正确						
答案为 A						
49.Study hard, you are sure to have a good result in the exam.						
A. or B. and C. for D. but						
答案: B						
考点:连词						
解析: or 或者; 否则, and 并且, for 对于, but 但是。"好好学习, 你一定会在考试中得						
到好成绩", 前后文表顺承递进, 故正确答案选 B						
50.I told her the bag because of its bad quality.						
A. not to buy B. to buy not C. not buying D. not buy						
答案: A						
考点: 非谓语动词						
解析: 通过句型 tell sb. (not) to do 可						
N. Hand Nove Breek						
二、交际运用						
IX. 根据对话内容,运用方框中所给的句子选项补全对话。选项中有一项是多余的。						
A: Hello, this is Wanda Cinema. What can I do for you?						
B: 51 My booking card number is 856401266.						
A: Could you tell me what movie you'd like to watch?						
B: Zootopia《疯狂动物城》						
A: Ok. We have Zootopia at 1:00, 3:00 and 5:00						
B: I'd like the movie beginning at 3:00.						
A: All right. 53						
B: Two.						
A: We have only 10 seats left now. They are in Row One and Row Four.						
B: Let me see. 54						
A: All right. They are No.3 Row One and Row Four.						
B: Ok. That's it.						
A: So, we'll leave the two tickets for you. Please remember to take the tickets half an hour before						
the movie begins.						
B: No problem.						
A: <u>55</u> See you.						
B: See you.						
A. What time would you choose?						
B. I'd like the seats in Row Four.						



- C. Thanks for calling.
- D. How many tickets do you want?
- E. Yes, sure.
- F. I'd like to book movie tickets for tomorrow afternoon.

答案: FADBC

解析: 51 题: 根据 My booking card, 可知 51 为 F

52 题: 根据 We have Zootopia at 1:00, 3:00 and 5:00, 可知 52 为 A

53 题: 根据 Two, 可知 53 为 D

54 题: 根据 They are in Row One and Row Four, 可知答案 B

55 题: 因为是结束语了,所以应该用表示感谢的话术,可知 C 为答案。

三、阅读(共45分)

X. 完形填空(15分)

阅读下面的短文,掌握其大意,然后从短文后各题所给的 $A \times B \times C \times D$ 四个选项中,选择最佳选项。

it was a cold after	oon. I was training	a football team for first-grad	ders. It was the day of our					
56 practice. I seate	ed the kids on a lon	g bench on the grass. Any	time I was training a new					
team, I spent a few minutes 57 them get to 58 each other. Each kid saying his								
name and the names of all the kids 59 to the left. A few minutes later, I decided to put								
the kids to a test. Alex was chosen to start at the far left end of the bench, go up to each kid, say								
that kid's 60 and	l then shake his rig	ght hand. Alex was doing	well and he went 61					
the row—Dylan, Micah, David, and Beau until he reached Ben. He said Ben's name and reached								
out his right hand, but Ben just 62 there, his right hand 63 in his jacket.								
"Ben, why don't	you let Alex shake	your hand?" I asked. Ben	stood up, and said, "But I					
don't have the 64	" He pulled his jac	cket away from his right sho	oulder. Ben's arm ran from					
his right shoulder but hi	s arm <u>65</u> at	the elbow(胳膊肘). No fore	earm, no hand, no fingers!					
I got shocked(震惊) and	d couldn't think of	66 to say, but the lit	tle kids were unwilling to					
hide their curiosity(好有	奇心). "Look at tha	t," said Alex. "Hey, what	happened to your arm?"					
another asked. "Does i	t hurt?" Ben took	off his jacket to 67	the kids what they all					
wanted to see. He explained to them that he had always been that68 and that there was								
nothing69 What he meant was that he wanted to be treated like everybody else. From								
that day on, he was	that day on, he wasBen, one of the players on the team.							
-								
56. A. first	B. next	C. later	D. last					
		C. later a football team for first-grad						
解析:考查词汇顺序。	从 I was training a							
解析:考查词汇顺序。 择 A。	从 I was training a B. to help	football team for first-grad	lers 看,应该是首次,选					
解析:考查词汇顺序。 择 A。 57. A. help	从 I was training a B. to help	n football team for first-grad C. helping 听以填 helping。	lers 看,应该是首次,选 D. to be helped					
解析:考查词汇顺序。 择 A。 57. A. help 解析:考查动词搭配。 58. A. help	B. to help spenddoing sth. B. see	n football team for first-grad C. helping 所以填 helping。	lers 看,应该是首次,选 D. to be helped D. teach					
解析:考查词汇顺序。 择 A。 57. A. help 解析:考查动词搭配。 58. A. help 解析:考查动词辨析。	B. to help spenddoing sth. B. see	C. helping 所以填 helping。 C. know 所以为了让大家互相知道	lers 看,应该是首次,选 D. to be helped D. teach					
解析:考查词汇顺序。 择 A。 57. A. help 解析:考查动词搭配。 58. A. help 解析:考查动词辨析。 59. A. sitting	B. to help spenddoing sth. b. B. see 大家互相不认识,B. running	C. helping 所以填 helping。 C. know 所以为了让大家互相知道	D. to be helped D. teachget to know each other。 D. jumping					
解析:考查词汇顺序。 择 A。 57. A. help 解析:考查动词搭配。 58. A. help 解析:考查动词辨析。 59. A. sitting	从 I was training a B. to help spenddoing sth.) B. see 大家互相不认识, B. running Sitting 能表达孩子	C. helping 所以填 helping。 C. know 所以为了让大家互相知道 C. lying	lers 看,应该是首次,选 D. to be helped D. teach get to know each other。 D. jumping (孩子)说自己的名字。					
解析:考查词汇顺序。 择 A。 57. A. help 解析:考查动词搭配。 58. A. help 解析:考查动词辨析。 59. A. sitting 解析:考查动词辨析。 60. A. number	B. to help spenddoing sth. D. B. see 大家互相不认识,B. running Sitting 能表达孩子B. class	C. helping 所以填 helping。 C. know 所以为了让大家互相知道 C. lying	D. to be helped D. teachget to know each other。 D. jumping (孩子)说自己的名字。 D. name					
解析:考查词汇顺序。 择 A。 57. A. help 解析:考查动词搭配。 58. A. help 解析:考查动词辨析。 59. A. sitting 解析:考查动词辨析。 60. A. number	从 I was training a B. to help spenddoing sth.) B. see 大家互相不认识, B. running Sitting 能表达孩子 B. class "孩子们互相说名"	C. helping 所以填 helping。 C. know 所以为了让大家互相知道 C. lying 们正坐在地上,对左边的 C. story 字并握手。"此空也属上文	D. to be helped D. teachget to know each other。 D. jumping (孩子)说自己的名字。 D. name					



62. A. sat	B. played	C. lay	D. studied
解析:			
考查介词辨析。Ben 只是_	那,手放在/持	奄藏在兜里。应该表达	Ben 只是坐在那
63. A. opened	B. raised	C. waved	D. hidden
解析:考查动词辨析。Ben	只是坐在那, 手放在	生/掩藏在兜里。 所以选	hidden。waved 晃; raise
升起,募捐。			
64. A. finger	B. hand	C. foot	D. leg
解析:考查名词辨析。从	下文 No forearm, no	hand, no fingers!可知,	Ben 没有 <u>hand</u> 。
65. A. met	B. pointed	C. stopped	D. joined
解析:考查动词辨析。从1	No forearm, no hand,	, no fingers!可知,到胳	搏肘就停止了,(以下的
部分都没有)。所以选 C. r	net(meet)遇见; j	pointed 指出;joined 参	加;加入。
66. A. something	B. anything	C. nothing	D. everything
解析:考查复合不定代词第	_{捧析。否定和疑问句}	选择 anything。I got sh	ocked(震惊) and couldn't
think of 66 to say,	文此处表示震惊并	无话可说。	
67. A. offer	B. give	C. show	D. ask
解析:考查动词辨析。"Bo	en 脱下衣服并 <u>展示</u> 约	给大家看大家想看到的	。" offer 主动提供; give
给; ask 问。			
68. A. style B.	manner	C. way	D. nature
解析:考查名词辨析。从	文中可知"他一直以	以来就这样(方式生活))"只有"方式;方法"
way 可以表达此意。style /	风格; manner(礼豸	说)举止;nature 自然。	
69. A. common	B. special	C. magic D. 1	harmful
解析:考查形容词词义辨林	斤。承接上一句 Ben	的解释,"他觉得这没	是什么特殊的"。common
平常的; magic 魔幻的; h	armful 伤害性的。		
70 . A. also	B. even	C. yet	D. just
解析:考查副词辨析。"从	、那天后,大家把他	仅仅当做 Ben队里的-	一个成员"。

XI. 阅读理解(30分)

(A)

As a 22-year-old man, 71 I was sitting on my mom's sofa and waiting for the pain in my back to ease. A lack of work and money forced my wife, our baby boy and me to live with my parents. We slept in my old bedroom and I was feeling down.

<u>72Thankfully, I had one new job: helping my son learn how to walk</u>. Anytime he took a few steps, however, he would fall down and cry. I had to bend over and hold his hand while he walked along. <u>74 But my back didn't handle it too well</u>. As I sat there with my eyes closed, I suddenly heard my mother whisper "Joe look!" <u>73 I opened my eyes and watched my son grab the coffee table, pull himself up and smile.</u> Next with a giggle, he started walking around it. Keeping his hands on it for balance. Finally, when he reached the end of it, he took two big steps and made it to the wall. Then he started walking along the hall with his hands balancing on the wall the whole way, I laughed and cheered. Suddenly, being unemployed wasn't so bad, because my boy had learned to walk.

Learning to lobe in this world is a lot like first learning to walk. We often fall and cry. However, as long as we try again, we will find our own feet and know how to love.



75 Don't be afraid to step out boldly. Don't be afraid to fall. 根据短文内容,选择最佳答案。(5分) 71. According to the story, we learn the following about the writer EXCEPT ______. A. he was out of work B. he had a baby boy C. he didn't have his own house D. he was a healthy and strong man. 答案: D 细节题,按照题文同序的原则, 根据第一段, 的第一句,可以得知,作者的后 背是有毛病的, 而且没有工作和钱,只能住在父母的家中。 72. The writer's son was learning to _____ A. sit B. walk C. stand D. Speak 答案: D 细节题,按照题文同序的原则, 第二题对应第二段第一句话, 通过题干中的定 位词, learning, 进一步得知答案就是该句, 所以选 B。 73. When the boy fell down, ___ A. he shouted for help B. he lay on the floor C. he pulled himself up D. his grandmother pulled him up

答案: C 细节题, 根据题干中的定位词, the boy fell down, 锁定原文中 73 题的答案, 通 过阅读, 选择 C。

74. What does the underlined word "handled" probably mean in the passage?

A. 应付,处理 B. 柄,手把

C. 抚摸

D. 管制

答案: A, 通过定位词 handle, 锁定文章中的对应位置, 通过阅读上下文, 由于作者的 后背有问题, 所以不能帮助孩子, 因此最靠近这样的意思的只有答案 A。

- 75. What does the writer learn from his son's experience?
 - A. Learning how to walk is a happy experience.
 - B. Life is not easy for people who have no job.
 - C. Failure is not terrible, if you try hard to start again.
 - D. Fathers and sons are likely to get along well.

答案: C 主旨题, 问题问我们能从这次儿子学习走路的经历中学习到什么, 这是一篇 就事论理的文章, 故事的最后通常会告诉我们一个道理, 因此根据最后一段, 不要害怕 跌倒判断, 应该是 C。

(B)

MANY youngsters will make a stand (摊位) in the name of entrepreneurship (创业精神) and sell lemonade. It might seem like an easy sell-enterprising kids offering cool drinks. Some businessmen offer their tips on how to make money from this.

Joe Mansuetto, founder (创立者) of a company, sold lemonade as a kid. 76 You should



always have good customer service, he said, "When somebody's walking down the street, get out from behind the stand, greet them, talk to them and just engage (参与) with them."

However, his two sons decided to sell a different drink. When they were 8 and 10, his boys sold cocos outside their home. "The great thing about business is that there are really no rules.

77You can be inventive and try something different." Mansueto said.

But it wasn't enough for US representative (众议员) Mike Quigley and his elder brother to sell drinks. 78 They sold used comic books at the stand and would rent (租房) them out for customers to read while they enjoyed their drinks.

_Adam Ochstein, founder of StratEx . Partner gave out little visitor cards that they stamped (印) with a lemon. Every five drinks, customers got a free one. And they didn't price the drinks. "If you want to give nothing, give nothing. If you want to give \$2, give \$2. 79 Although we didn't price the drinks, we made the adults feel guilty (内疚的) so that they usually gave more money than they probably would have. "Today,80. he suggests kids use special marketing (推销)"--- tell people where the stand is going to be and what unique(独特的) specials you're running." 根据短文内容,选择最佳答案。(5分)

76. In Paragraph 2, Mansuetto talks about how to_____

A. set up a big company

B. tell apart rich customers

C. make friends with others

D. have good customer service

答案: D 根据题干, 直接定位到第二段第一句, 判断是 D

77. What does the underlined word "inventive" in Paragraph 3 mean?

A. creative B. smart C. hard-working

答案: A 可以根据构词法, invent 发明, inventive 应该是发明的, 接近此答案的是 A, creative, 有创造力的。带入检查, 符合文章意思。

D. Careful

78. According to the story, Mike Quigley_____.

A. sold cocos outside their home

B. sold used comic books at the stand

C. opened a reading room for his customers D. borrowed books from customers

答案: B 通过题干的 Mike Quigley 定位到第三段第二句, 得出 B

79. Which of the following made the adults feel guilty?

A. He gave their cards

B. He didn't price the drinks

C. He gave them free drinks

D. He used social media for marketing

答案: B, 通过定位词, feel guilty,找到文章中的位置,阅读该句得知,他们并没有标记饮料的价格,而是通过心理战术,让成年人们随意给,这样产生了无名的压力,很有才。。。。

80. What advice does Adam Ochstein give kids for marketing?

A. Giving people cardsB. Using social mediaC. Giving people free drinksD. Selling comic books

答案: B, 通过定位词 Adam Ochstein 定位在最后一段,倒数第二行。



(C)

We all want people to like us, so it is natural for us to do what we can to please others. However, we also want people know that this is not always possible. Life does not always go smoothly(顺利地). Mistakes happen. What happens when you make a mistake? 82 Do you try to hide the fact, or deny(否认) any responsibility(责任)? We all know that this behavior usually makes the situation much worse. As we grow and mature(成熟), we should realize the best thing to do after a mistake is made is to accept responsibility and to offer an apology to those affected.

Taking ownership of a mistake and saying you're sorry allow several positive things to happen. It helps people repair trust and confidence in you, and it helps to repair any damage(损害) caused by the mistake. 83 Another very important aspect of saying you're sorry is that it helps you to regain respect for yourself. It allows you to put a mistake behind you and to move on with your life.

84 Accepting responsibility also helps us learn from our mistakes and encourages us not to repeat them in the future. 85Perhaps it also helps us learn how to forgive(原谅) others who make mistakes. Learning to say you're sorry is a sure way to learn how to respect yourself and others. 根据短文内容,判断句子正(T)误(F)

81. We should always do everything we can to please others if we want them to like us.

答案: F 题干中出现绝对词 everything 一般是不对的。 在根据题干中 we should do everything we can to please others 定位到文章,通过阅读,文章中没有 everything,也就是说没有向题干这么绝对。

82. After making a mistake, running away from responsibility is a good thing.

答案: F 通过题干定位到文章得知, 这是错误的。

83. Saying sorry is a useful way to repair mistakes.

答案: T 通过题干定位, 到文章得知意思与文章是一致的。

84. Learn from mistakes and we can have a bright future.

答案: T 该题是送分题, 因为我们得知中考中是不肯能出现违背真理或道德标准的, 所以一定是对的。另外此题定位词 是 future,很容易到文章找到对应点,根据意思也能判断。

85. People trust and respect those who are willing to say sorry when they make mistakes.

答案: T 此题题干与文章最后一句意思一致。

86. ____I want to exchanges live with Taiwan music icon(偶像) Jay Chou. He is such a talented and vibrant (多才多艺的) artist. He can sing well, write songs and play the piano. I really admire him and long to have a life like his.

87. _____If I could exchange my life with one celebrity (名人), I would like to exchange live with Yue Yunpeng. As a crosstalk comedian (相声演员), he can make his audiences happy during his shows. And he likes singing when he performs on stage. When I saw him putting the two things I like together, I was so surprised! That's why I want to exchange live with him.

88. _____I'd like to exchange my life with the Chinese writer called Wu Muling if it was possible. Once I read about his books, I was deeply moved by his experiences. He once lived in a peaceful farm as a cowboy with many animal friends.



89.	I'd like	to e	exchange	my	life	with	British	actress	Emmen	Watson.	She	started
starring in mov	ies at the	age	of 10. S	he no	ot on	ly lool	ks beaut	iful, but	she also	has good	actin	g skills
and gets high	scores at	scho	ol. She	even	gave	a spe	ech at t	he Unite	ed Nation	ns to call	for w	omen's
rights. I think s	he's truly	a w	inner of	life.	I hop	e to li	ve a life	like he	r.			

90. If I could exchange my life with a celebrity. I would like to exchanges with To youyou, who won a Nobel Prize in science as the first Chinese citizen in 2015. What this 84-year-old female scientist has discovered has saved millions of lives.

如果你有机会跟一位名人交换人生,你最想和谁交换? 请根据下面几个同学的表述,看看他(她)们愿意与哪位名人交换人生?

- A. I want to make people around me happy, and I like to sing in my daily life.
- B. I admire the people who play different roles in the movies and I hope I can be one of them.
- C. I have played the piano for six years. I know how hard it is to play very well.
- D. Nothing is more important than to study science for me. I want to be a scientist when I 'm older.
- E. I like animals very much. I also hope to write something about my experiences.

「详细解析]:

86:C

解析:本题容易选错,所以可以放在最后用排除法。本题说的是周杰伦,不仅会唱歌还会弹钢琴,但是不能选 A,因为 A 中还有使人开心的意思,所以从弹钢琴入手。

27·Δ

解析: 86 题说的是岳云鹏, A 中"I want to make people around me happy, and I like to sing in my daily life"与之匹配。

88:E

解析:本题说的是一名作家,并曾作为 cowboy 和动物待在一起,与 E相符。

89:B

解析: 本题说的是一名演员, 答案显而易见。

90:D

解析:本题说的是一位获得诺贝尔奖的科学家,答案也很明显。

(E)

In 2010 when Kevon Johnson was 13 years old, he left Jamaica (牙买加) to live with his mothers and sisters in Hartford, Connecticut. He quickly found life in the US was new and challenging, especially when it came to food.

"I didn't like the way the chicken tasted." Johnson, now 18, recalled. "91 题 And the fruit tasted like it was picked too early." in his family's old home in Jamaica, there were goats and chickens everywhere. As for fresh fruit. "I'd just climb up a tree and pick it myself." he said.

But in Hartford, Johnson found that fresh food was harder to get. Stores sell a lot of



processed foods (加工食品). And his family liked the cheap fast food that can be found everywhere.

With concerns for his family's health, larger questions about obesity(肥胖) and how to get fresh food, Johnson 92 题 joined Grow Hartford, which is a youth program that has been promoting(提倡) healthy food.

93 题 Johnson quickly became a top youth leader for Grow Hartford. He also wants schools to have tastier and more types of school lunches, such as a weekly meal with Puerto Rican or Western Indian cuisine(饮食). 94 题 Students would enjoy more tastes and eat less junk food, he said.

Johnson's suggestions have been accepted by the Harford school system. He was also named the youth winner of the 2015 Hartford School Food Security Award because of his excellent work. 根据短文内容,回答下列问题。(10 分)

91. What did Kevon Johnson think of the fruit in the US?

答案: The fruit in the US tasted like it was picked too early.

解析: 从第二段关键句 "And the fruit tasted like it was picked too early."可知。

92. What is Grow Harford?

答案: It is a youth program that has been promoting healthy food.

解析: 从第四段关键句 "joined Grow Hartford, which is a youth program that has been promoting(提倡) healthy food."

93. Did Johnson later become a top youth leader for Grow Hartford?

答案: Yes, he did.

解析: 从第五段第一句 "Johnson quickly became a top youth leader for Grow Hartford." 可知。

94. Why did he suggest having more kinds of tasty school lunches?

答案: Because the students would enjoy more tastes and eat less junk food.

解析: 从第五段第二句 "Students would enjoy more tastes and eat less junk food, he said." 可知答案。

95. What does the school think of his work?

答案: Good./Wonderful.

解析:本题答案不唯一,应是表示赞扬的形容词。从最后一整段可推断出答案。

四、书面表达(共20分)

XII. (A) <mark>环顾周围</mark>,很多人都在使用手机。长时间看手机,带来了一系列眼睛问题,<mark>眼睛干</mark>燥,青光眼,如何保护眼睛,科学用眼,请阅读并完成下面的短文,每空一词

Nowadays, you can see many people busy on their mobile phones when you look 96._____. Mobile phones make our lives easier. But have you ever thought about 97._____ they meant to your eyes? Staring at mobile phones for long makes your eyes98._____ and even causes a disease called glaucoma(青光眼). While you're probably not going to 99._____ using mobile phones, then hold your phones 100._____ least 30cm away from your eyes when using it. Take a break every hour to reduce the discomfort in your eyes.

「详细解析]:

96. around / round



解析:结合句意可知,如果你四处看一下的话,很多人忙于玩他们的智能手机。look around 意为"到处看"。故正确答案为"around"。

97.what

解析: thought about 后面很明显是一个句子,因为"about"是介词,所以后面应接宾语从句,根据题意可知应该用 what 引导从句。

98.dry

解析: 题干中提到了"眼睛干燥",此处应是"make sth. +adj."的结构,再根据题意,应是"dry",使眼睛干燥的意思。

99.stop

解析:文中的 while 是本题解题关键词,翻译成"然而",表示转折。再根据下文"then hold your phones..."可知应是"如果你不想停止使用手机"的意思,所以填"stop"恰当。100.at

解析:本题较简单。看到 least 基本会想到"at least"这个考点,翻译成"至少"。

(B) 父母的鼓励有利于孩子的健康成长。鼓励可以是赞许的话语,也可以是一份礼物。请根据表格描述你的父母对你的鼓励方式,对此作出你的评价并表达你希望你的父母如何鼓励你。(15分)

成长的点滴	鼓励的方式			
学习进步	买礼物,如:文具、手机等			
竞赛获奖	去饭店庆祝			
分担家务	多给零花钱			
你的评价与希望				

要求: 1. 所写内容必须包括提供的所有信息,可适当发挥;

- 2. 评价你父母的做法; 并表达你希望父母给你怎样的鼓励;
- 3. 文章不少于80词, 开头已给出, 不计入总词数;
- 4. 语言通顺, 意思连贯, 语法正确, 条理清楚, 字迹工整

Perhaps encouragement is good for their children's growth. It's a nice way for parents to speak highly of their children when they make progress.

答案:略